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Garden Oaks 
Civic Club 

GOCC July Meeting:
IN PERSON ONLY

Tuesday,  Aug 2nd
7:00 pm
Great Heights Brewing
Private Back Room
938 Wakefield

 

Topic: General Business 
Meeting (Social time following 
meeting)

Anyone can attend-
GOCC members can vote

Save The Date – November 12, 2022
Garden Oaks Wine Walk
Annual Constable Program Fundraiser
Dian Austin, Committee Chair
Plans are underway to host the 12th Annual Garden Oaks 
Wine Walk on Saturday, November 12, from 2:30 to 5pm.  The 
Wine Walk is our main fundraiser for the GO Constable 
Program.  Our last Wine Walk was held in 2019 and raised 
over $46,000 for the Constable Program!

The Wine Walk takes place in the perfect backyard venue in 
the 700 block of W. 43rd, where neighbors and area 
businesses host tables, each serving different wine(s), food(s), 
and even beer.  We have a full complement of table hosts 
returning from previous years.  There will be a Plonk! Wine 
Pull as well.  

This is an adults-only event. We generally sell only about 200 
tickets, and they go fast!  Sponsorship opportunities will be 
available.

So, for now, save November 12th, 2:30 to 5 pm, for the 
Garden Oaks Wine Walk, where we will mingle and have fun 
raising monies for the Constable Program! 
More information will be available next month. 
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Civic Club Officers
President – Tonya Knauth          713 396 0876

986 Gardenia president@gardenoaks.org
Vice President – Kevin David     713 686 5903

826 Azalea vicepresident@gardenoaks.org 
Treasurer – Paul Vincent            713 834 7248

742 West 41st treasurer@gardenoaks.org
Secretary – Beth Jackson           870 816 0774

851 West 43rd secretary@gardenoaks.org
 

Committee Chairs
Beautification – Pam Parks         713 686 7728
                        beautification@gardenoaks.org

Citizen Patrol – Mark Saranie       713 724 1271
235 West 33rd      gocop@gardenoaks.org

Constable Program – Terry Jeanes
     281 236 8033                        922 West 41st                  
                                 constable@gardenoaks.org
 
Membership – Dian Austin          713 691 6505

733 West 42nd  
                             membership@gardenoaks.org
Social Media – John Alvar           713 775 0365

      social@gardenoaks.org
Webmaster – Pam Parks             713 686 7728

                       webmaster@gardenoaks.org 

Gazette Contacts
Editor – Christi Hartley             806 319 0853        

   gazette@gardenoaks.org
Advertising Director – Brenda de Alba
     744 West 43rd                          713 705 0886

                        gazetteads@gardenoaks.org
Delivery Coordinator – Angela Winston
     526 West 34th                         832 656 8648

                gazettedelivery@gardenoaks.org

The Garden Oaks Gazette is the official publication of the 
Garden Oaks Civic Club and is published monthly. The 
submission deadline to the editor is 11:59 PM of the 15th of 
each month for publication the next month unless 
otherwise noted.

Publication of any article or letter does not imply 
endorsement by the Garden Oaks Civic Club and is solely the 
opinion of the author.

2022 Garden Oaks Civic 
Club Business Members
Welcome and thank you to the following neighbors 
and  neighborhood businesses who have joined our 
Business Membership Program for the new year.
Thanks for your support! Most of these are repeats 
from last year!

If you/your business is interested in joining our annual 
program,
please email membership@gardenoaks.org.

Terry	Jeanes,	Realtor	–	Led	Well	Realty

Deanna	Zugheri,	Keller	Williams	
Metropolitan

Mosquito	Authority	

IndyQuest	ProperBes,	LLC

John	R.	Bartos,	AForney	at	Law

The	Rice	OrganizaBon,	Inc.

Southern	Sprinkler	&	Drainage	

Erin	Thole,	CNHP	–	Thole	Wellness,	LLC

Verde	Wealth	Group	

NaBonwide	Tools	&	Supplies

Frost	Bank,	4606	N.	Shepherd	Dr.	

Central	City	Air

Great	Heights	Brewing	Company

4th of July Bike Parade
photos curtesy of Terry Jeanes
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Letter to the Editor
Hello.  My name is Antonio Ramirez, and I am a 
Boy Scout from the local troop 40.
I am writing to thank you for all the years of 
writing this great Gazette.

Ever since I was a kid, I always saw it as a neat idea 
to have people in our neighborhood talk about 
things happening to our neighborhood. Even now 
at 17, I still think it’s really great how a community 
can wholeheartedly come together to write and 
care about a neighborhood this much. So again, 
thank you so much for writing such insightful 
pieces for so long.

Sincerely,
Antonio Ramirez
Section 4 resident

Receiving the Monthly Civic Club Update?

If you’d like to receive a monthly email that will give you the specifics of 
the next Civic Club meeting (date, location, topic, speaker, etc.), 
information about upcoming neighborhood events, and a link to the 
upcoming Gazette newsletter before it’s delivered to your home, we’ve 
got you covered. 

Some of you are already receiving these monthly emails, but if not and 
you want to get on the mailing list, go to gardenoaks.org and register 
under the Members tab.  You should then automatically receive the 
email update. 

The Civic Club intends to send these emails only monthly, so your inbox 
won’t be overflowing.  We do not sell or publish these email lists.

New to the 
Neighborhood?
We are glad you are here.
If you’d like a Welcome Packet delivered
to your door, please email
Membership@gardenoaks.org.

mailto:Membership@gardenoaks.org


4 5 Aug 2022 Aug  2022

Letter to the Editor
Hello.  My name is Antonio Ramirez, and I am a 
Boy Scout from the local troop 40.
I am writing to thank you for all the years of 
writing this great Gazette.

Ever since I was a kid, I always saw it as a neat idea 
to have people in our neighborhood talk about 
things happening to our neighborhood. Even now 
at 17, I still think it’s really great how a community 
can wholeheartedly come together to write and 
care about a neighborhood this much. So again, 
thank you so much for writing such insightful 
pieces for so long.

Sincerely,
Antonio Ramirez
Section 4 resident

Receiving the Monthly Civic Club Update?

If you’d like to receive a monthly email that will give you the specifics of 
the next Civic Club meeting (date, location, topic, speaker, etc.), 
information about upcoming neighborhood events, and a link to the 
upcoming Gazette newsletter before it’s delivered to your home, we’ve 
got you covered. 

Some of you are already receiving these monthly emails, but if not and 
you want to get on the mailing list, go to gardenoaks.org and register 
under the Members tab.  You should then automatically receive the 
email update. 

The Civic Club intends to send these emails only monthly, so your inbox 
won’t be overflowing.  We do not sell or publish these email lists.

New to the 
Neighborhood?
We are glad you are here.
If you’d like a Welcome Packet delivered
to your door, please email
Membership@gardenoaks.org.

mailto:Membership@gardenoaks.org


Aug 2022 Aug 20226 7 

Recycling Reminder
Recycling right is just as important as recycling more.  Contamination harms the program by making it hard to recover 
clean recyclables at the sorting center.  
Most importantly, DO NOT BAG YOUR RECYCLABLES!  Bagged recyclables are the number one contaminant and cause of 
tangling the recycling equipment.  Keep your recyclables loose and free.  Do NOT put recycling in trash bags or garbage 
bags into your green recycling bin!

You can safely put these into your green recycling bin, loose:

• Metals and Cans:  Aluminum and tin cans, such as soup cans, coffee cans, vegetable cans

• Cartons:  Emptied and rinsed milk cartons, juice cartons, soup cartons

• Glass:  Emptied and rinsed bottles, jugs, and jars

• Paper:  Newspaper, magazines, catalogs, junk mail.  NO shredded paper!

• Cardboard:  Cardboard and cereal boxes, flattened and emptied of packing materials

• Plastic:  Bottles, tubs and jugs, #1 – 5 and #7.  Examples include water and soda bottles, milk jugs, margarine tubs, 
detergent bottles (emptied and rinsed).

Beyond the Bankruptcy
Garden Oaks Maintenance Organization

	
As we come to the final months of the Garden Oaks 
Maintenance Organization’s bankruptcy, it is time to hold 
board elections. You might ask, why is this important?  It’s 
important because GOMO still exists. Soon, control will 
be flipped back to our neighborhood, burdened with the 
same formation issues and outdated deed restrictions 
that existed the day GOMO entered bankruptcy. 

We need a new board to help make decisions on how 
our community moves forward.  We need to answer 
questions such as - Do we want a governing body to 
represent the owners? Do we want deed restrictions that 
make sense for modern times and that can be modified 
for future generations? Do we want the same protections 
that other comparable neighborhoods have?  Currently, 
there are still more questions than answers.

	
A date and location will be set after the bankruptcy court 
grants permission to spend the necessary funds to hold an 
election. Stay tuned for more information. If you’re 
interested in running for the board or learning more about 
how you can help reshape our community, please 
email help@gardenoaks.org.

mailto:help@gardenoaks.org
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To highlight an event, celebration or other tidbit, please submit 
information no later than the 13th of the month to Terry Jeanes at 
terry@terryjeanes.com.

Heard Under the Oak Tree
Terry Jeanes
Welcome, New Neighbors!

Congratulations on joining our community. We look 
forward to seeing you at a civic club meeting soon. 

Happy Anniversary
Pat Buron & Shelley Rogers 5th

955 Althea
950 Lamonte
1011 West 41st
982 West 43rd
878 West 41st
1018 Lamonte
1419 Sue Barnett
748 West 42nd
831 West 41st
823 West 41st

Happy Birthday
Mark Sarmiento 3rd
Elizabeth Klein 4th
Katherine Knauth 4th
Avery T. 5th 
Rick Knauth 9th
Tony Padon 23rd
Isabella R. 23rd. 
Trent Salch 23rd
Mary Beck 24th
Bridgette Martinez 26th
Emma Kathryn C.  28th
Debbie Padon 28th
Gretchen Dreher 29th
Carl Waters 29th

Congratulations
To Reese S., who earned a spot on her first club volleyball 
team. And to Mae T. on her Order of the Arrow at Camp 
Ozark and also to brother Jackson T. , who got his 5 year 
pin.  And to Heather McKeown who now has a new ride 
after a long wait… 

Out and About  
The Zindler-Feit clan celebrated the 4th holiday in the Canyon 
Lake Hills Golf cart parade, enjoyed the river, Robert Earl Keen 
concert & fireworks of course. 

The Salches had a great time in Gulf Shores, Alabama.  David 
Shamblen and Morgan went to Colorado for the week to play 
softball. The Dilleys and the Cracknells had a grand time in the 
Ozarks as well as the kids enjoying camp. 

The young Sherber girls worked in Louisiana on a Mission Trip. 
Caroline Stender enjoyed Kerrville as well as Garner State Park. 
Heather McKeown visited Fredericksburg, Johnson City, New 
Braunfels, the Comal River, & Luckenbach. It was beach time in 
Port Aransas for Carl Waters and Leslie Ryan.  Heather 
Leverett spent some time with gal pals in Telluride Colorado. 
Cat and Jason Theriot enjoyed a little Louisiana time. 

The Weltin Boys big Summer Adventures continued this year 
in the Northwestern United States.  The Goad family had an 
adventure heading to Scotland via Germany. For the Seghers, it 
was off to Belgium for the summer for Julian, with the family 
visiting Belgium, then enjoying Normandy, Paris, Versailles, and 
even celebrating Bastille Day in Rouen. 

In Memoriam. Special thoughts for our Garden Oaks 
neighbors who lost someone special to them: Jaime and 
Celeste Zamora, with the passing of Jaime’s mother, who 
was just shy of her 99th birthday. 

Heather Leverett & Stephen Mink with the loss of their pup, 
Mangum. The Polasek household who lost their pet, Blitzen.

Mickey's Minute 
Mickey Morales
Hooray, it's August! Okay, before y'all think I've gone totally 
daft, just know that I'm happy because we're halfway 
through our normal summer heatwave. Granted it did start 
a few months earlier than normal; thus the cause for 
celebration. With a little luck, maybe the heat will end a 
little sooner than expected, but I'm not holding my breath. 

What I am praying for is the completion of the construction 
on Wakefield. At the time of this writing in mid-July, I'd like 
to express the consternation of anyone who has to travel 
down or do business on the street. Granted, I'm not a civil 
engineer. I have however been building various forms of 
electronic and mechanical equipment and structures most 
of my life, and I can detect no rhyme or reason to the work 
being accomplished. All I can really hope for is that they 
somehow get their act together and finish this road.

Back to market news - Farmer Cathy, Sophia, and I have 
managed to hang on through the heat, construction, and 
lack of traffic to the market, and we are hopeful that the 
future will hold a reward for our diligence. On the other 
hand, I've been contacted by various prospective vendors 
over the last few months from which we will select a good 
mix for y'all to shop with, once the construction is 
completed and traffic begins to flow again.

As always, "Come soon, come often and help us keep the 
faith."         

mailto:terry@terryjeanes.com
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Constable Program
Terry Jeanes, Program Chair

A Thank You to 11 Precinct 
One Constable Units who 
assisted with the safety of our 
July bike parade participants. 

Have you supported the Constable Program yet?
Thank you to our current supporters.  As of this writing, we 
are  at $80,000 in contributions to date.   Looking forward to 
the reinstallation of the Thermometer signs soon. 
We need you! You can pay online at gardenoaks.org or via 
the form in this newsletter.  Payment of at least $250 per 
household will get you a GO Constable Supporter sign.  That’s 
a mere 65 cents per day!

If you need a new sign, please email 
constable@gardenoaks.org.  A roster of current 
supporters is available at gardenoaks.org.
Reminder:  The Constable Program is paid only by 
residents’ contributions.  There is no mandatory fee 
collected.  
Pay your dues today.  Why wait until you become a crime 
victim before contributing?
Become a Constable Program Supporter:  https://
www.gardenoaks.org/go-constable/

Constable Dispatch: 713-755-7628 

Sign up for Precinct One Crime Alerts: http://
pct1constable.net/sign-up/crime-alerts/ 

Vacation Watch: http://pct1constable.net/sign-up/ 
vacation-watch/

Constable Statistics June 2022
Data are provided monthly for the contract with the Harris County Precinct 
One Constable deputy who patrols Garden Oaks.  The number of responses is 
shown for each category. 

Alarm	Local	-	1

Burglary	of	a	Motor	Vehicle	-	1

Check	/Park/School/Business	-	33

Civil	Process	–3

Contract	Check	–	292

Disturbance/Loud	Noise/Other	–	1

Follow	Up	–	1

Indecent	Exposure	-	1

InformaOon	Call	-	1

Meet	the	CiOzen	–	12

Meet	the	Officer	–	1

Neighborhood	Check	-	2

Open	Door/Window	–	1

Special	Assignment	-	13

Suspicious	Person/Vehicle	–	8

TheU	Other	–	1

Traffic	Hazard	-	1

Traffic	IniOaOve	-	1

Traffic	Stop	–	13

VacaOon	Watch	–	31

Welfare	Check	-2

mailto:constable@gardenoaks.org


Aug 2022 Aug 202212 13 

Constable Program
Terry Jeanes, Program Chair

A Thank You to 11 Precinct 
One Constable Units who 
assisted with the safety of our 
July bike parade participants. 

Have you supported the Constable Program yet?
Thank you to our current supporters.  As of this writing, we 
are  at $80,000 in contributions to date.   Looking forward to 
the reinstallation of the Thermometer signs soon. 
We need you! You can pay online at gardenoaks.org or via 
the form in this newsletter.  Payment of at least $250 per 
household will get you a GO Constable Supporter sign.  That’s 
a mere 65 cents per day!

If you need a new sign, please email 
constable@gardenoaks.org.  A roster of current 
supporters is available at gardenoaks.org.
Reminder:  The Constable Program is paid only by 
residents’ contributions.  There is no mandatory fee 
collected.  
Pay your dues today.  Why wait until you become a crime 
victim before contributing?
Become a Constable Program Supporter:  https://
www.gardenoaks.org/go-constable/

Constable Dispatch: 713-755-7628 

Sign up for Precinct One Crime Alerts: http://
pct1constable.net/sign-up/crime-alerts/ 

Vacation Watch: http://pct1constable.net/sign-up/ 
vacation-watch/

Constable Statistics June 2022
Data are provided monthly for the contract with the Harris County Precinct 
One Constable deputy who patrols Garden Oaks.  The number of responses is 
shown for each category. 

Alarm	Local	-	1

Burglary	of	a	Motor	Vehicle	-	1

Check	/Park/School/Business	-	33

Civil	Process	–3

Contract	Check	–	292

Disturbance/Loud	Noise/Other	–	1

Follow	Up	–	1

Indecent	Exposure	-	1

InformaOon	Call	-	1

Meet	the	CiOzen	–	12

Meet	the	Officer	–	1

Neighborhood	Check	-	2

Open	Door/Window	–	1

Special	Assignment	-	13

Suspicious	Person/Vehicle	–	8

TheU	Other	–	1

Traffic	Hazard	-	1

Traffic	IniOaOve	-	1

Traffic	Stop	–	13

VacaOon	Watch	–	31

Welfare	Check	-2
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GOCC Meeting Minutes
Beth Jackson, Secretary
July 5, 2022

President Tonya Knauth welcomed attendees and opening the 
business meeting at 7:06 pm.  

Tonya introduced Welby Goode, the Community Liaison for 
Commissioner Rodney Ellis, Harris County Commissioner, Precinct 
One.  Garden Oaks has been redistricted into Precinct One.  For 
any county issues, we can contact Welby and Commissioner Ellis 
for aid in navigation and assistance.  Contact Welby at 
832.538.4029.  Tonya invited Welby Goode back to a future GOCC 
meeting to share resources and issues facing Precinct One.  

Dian Austin moved to accept the June GOCC meeting minutes.  
Kevin David seconded, and the minutes were unanimously 
approved.  

Treasurer’s Report 

Current net income is $14K in the current year.   The GOCC does 
have a deficit spend-down budget, and we continue to be in the 
positive.  Balances in checking account and constable account 
are in line with the budget year-to-date. Current Civic Club 
finances are available for neighbors to review by contacting 
treasurer@gardenoaks.org.   

Committee Reports

Constable Program: Chairperson Terry Jeanes 
reported 287 members, creeping up towards 300 
households for the year.  

Seven Precinct One deputies attended the annual 
Garden Oaks 4th of July bike parade which was a 
successful event.  Special thanks to Pamela and Matt 
Bell for coordinating.

Please remember to use the Vacation form and 
patrol offered by the Constable program.  The form 
alerts the Constable of your absence so that patrol 
can keep an eye on your property.  

The Constable Program Committee is always in need 
volunteers, specifically those who can help to update 
thermometer signs at entrances to the 
neighborhood.  Contact constable@gardenoaks.org 
if you are interested in volunteering to aid the 
Garden Oaks Constable Program.  Neighbors, call 
Constable Dispatch @ 713.755.7628 with any issues.  

Beautification: Pam Parks reported that irrigation has been 
shifting in response to the City of Houston voluntary water 
restrictions.  The Committee has been hand watering the 
new trees at Graham Park.  Many thanks to Pam and her 
committee for their diligence.

GardenOaks.org:  The webpage is undergoing a refresh.  
A new landing page will feature social media and more 
relevant info.  If you would like to receive email reminders 
about upcoming GOCC meetings and events, please 
register at www.GardenOaks.org. 

Membership: Dian Austin reported that membership is up, 
and there is a new Business Member, Great Heights 
Brewing Co.  The raffle prizes were a GO t-shirt and a $25 
gift card to Great Heights Brewing.  
The Wine Walk Committee plans to host the Constable 
Program fundraiser in November. Due to the pandemic, the 
Wine Walk has been absent for the past two years.  Look for 
more info in the September Gazette.

GO Gazette: Christi Hartley reported that the Gazette is 
coming out quicker.  The deadline for the August Gazette is 
July 15th. Please send submissions to 
gazette@gardenoaks.org. 

Social Media: John Alvar was not present, so there was no 
social media report.  John continues to push information on 
Instagram.  If you have social media requests or questions, 
please reach out to Mr. Alvar at social@gardenoaks.org. 

Government Affairs/CIP:  Tonya shared that the Wakefield 
portion of the current construction project is supposed to 
wrap up by the end of July.  The lack of rain has been 
beneficial for the progress of the project.  The Golf Street 
project should be north of 43rd by the end of the summer.  
No target date for start of the Phase III, the Sue Barnett phase, 
as of now.

Please reach out to Tonya for concerns of questions - 
president@gardenoaks.org.  Fastest response is via Tonya, 
not 311.

Old Business 

The subject of the evening was the continued discussion of 
the sidewalk ordinance and heritage district designation.  

(minutes continued page 18)
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Mitch is the owner of AirWise TM.

Tonya began with an update on the sidewalk ordinance.  The City of Houston 
planning department proposed amendments to the October 2021 ordinance.  
The public process began in May, and public input was received through the end 
of June 2022.  The GOCC encouraged all the submit feedback.  The next step is for 
the Planning Department to potentially revise the proposed amendments based 
on feedback.  There is no specific date for revisions.  

If you know of someone who is building or significantly rehabilitating a property, 
please reach out to Tonya for information about the fee in lieu of building a 
sidewalk guidance.  

Moving to the heritage district topic, Beth Wiedower Jackson made a motion for 
the GOCC to prepare and submit an application to the City of Houston to 
designate the Garden Oaks neighborhood as a heritage district.   James Elmore 
seconded.  Discussion ensued.  A vote on was taken with 27 votes in favor, and 1 
vote in opposition.  The motion carried, and the GOCC will establish a committee 
to begin drafting a heritage district nomination.  

New Business : None

The August 2nd Garden Oaks Civic Club general meeting will be at Great Heights 
Brewing.

The July Garden Oaks Civic Club meeting was adjourned at 8:05 pm.  

Your A/C's Air Filter
Mitch Weigand
Change your A/C system's air filter once a month to maintain 
your  indoor air quality, and also lower your utility bill and lengthen 
the life of your system. 

Choose the A/C filter carefully.  
Paper/fibrous material air filters are made of  heavyweight paper 
with fiberglass interiors,  and can be purchased virtually anywhere, 
with a cost around $3.00 each. They have loose pleating and collect 
airborne particles while allowing good air flow.

In this same category, there are air filters with thick, very tightly 
pleated media that cost about $17.00 each. Do not use these!  
These filters severely restrict air flow which can cause cause 
diminished efficiency, higher utility bills, and shorten the 
compressor’s life..

Electrostatic air filters: These are commonly found in both free-
standing room units or within a central A/C system. They come 
with one-inch thick, washable air filters. Yes, you can wash them, 
but these filters will never be completely free of debris. Long-term 
usage and repeated partial cleanings result in a clogged filter which 
prevents needed air flow. Don't use them either. These are actually 
the worst offenders!

Electronic air filters: The air-borne contaminants receive a 
physical charge and are removed by being attracted to the 
opposite charge within a contained system. The collected dust 
and particles must still be removed, and some designs include 
canisters which are emptied and cleaned. This can be done by 
your service tech. Electronic air filters are OK, but they're not 
my favorite.

Now for my FAVORITE air filter ever!
I recommend the dust lock integration or DLI filter made 
locally by H&B Filters. It allows air to flow freely through plus it 
traps up to 90% of airborne contaminants including dust, 
pollen, spores, pet hair and dander.

DLI filters are about one-inch thick and custom cut to fit your 
A/C system. They are held in place with a wire grid which one 
of our service technicians can install for only $30.00. The filters 
are a very reasonable $7.00 apiece and come in a box of 12. 
You can replace them yourself or your service technician can 
handle it.
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